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This Communication Update is to inform the Mayor and Members of Council that the 
annual general maintenance and asphalt repairs on the Lincoln M. Alexander Parkway 
scheduled has been rescheduled to June 13-16, 2025, weather pending.  
 
The revised date was coordinated with the Ministry of Transportation of Ontario’s (MTO) 
ongoing maintenance work on the Queen Elizabeth Way (QEW) Niagara-bound at the 
Burlington Skyway, which will occur over many weekends. Adjusting the timing of the 
Lincoln M. Alexander repairs ensures the two major routes are not affected at the same 
time. This approach is intended to help reduce traffic disruptions and minimize the 
impact on motorists and the community. 
 
As initially communicated, planned maintenance activities will include localized asphalt 
repairs, mill-and-pave resurfacing in designated sections, catch basin cleaning, bridge 
maintenance, graffiti removal, ditching, vegetation control, pavement marking, and 
signage repairs.  
 
To facilitate the scope of work and uphold health and safety standards, both eastbound 
and westbound lanes of the Lincoln M. Alexander Parkway will be fully closed from 
Friday, June 13, 2025, through to Monday, June 16, 2025. If the work does not proceed 
due to weather, a future date will be communicated. The maintenance was initially 
scheduled for May 23 – 26, 2025 and was postponed due to forecasted weather 
conditions.    
 



SUBJECT: Maintenance on the Lincoln M. Alexander Parkway (TRANS2502(b)) (City 
Wide) Page 2 of 2 

 
OUR Vision: To be the best place to raise a child and age successfully. 

OUR Mission: To provide high quality cost conscious public services that contribute to a healthy, safe and prosperous 
community, in a sustainable manner. 

OUR Culture: Collective Ownership, Steadfast Integrity, Courageous Change, Sensational Service, Engaged 
Empowered Employees. 

 

• Eastbound closure: Friday, June13, 2025 at 8:00 a.m. – Monday, June 16, 2025 at 
5:00 a.m. from Golf Links Road to the Red Hill Valley Parkway, including the RHVP 
off ramp from the eastbound LINC; and,  

• Westbound closure: Friday, June 13, 2025 at 10:00 a.m. – Monday, June 16, 2025 
at 5:00 a.m. from the Red Hill Valley Parkway to Highway 403.  

 
Detours will be in place via Mohawk Road and Stone Church Road. Motorists can 
access the 403 eastbound from the Mohawk Road on-ramps. Motorists travelling into 
Hamilton via the 403 will be directed to exit at the Golf Links off-ramp. 
 
Detour routes will be well signed and communications via the City’s website, social 
media, and digital ads will inform residents of the date change, as well as weekend 
traffic disruptions. 
 
For further information, please contact Carolyn Ryall, Director of Transportation at 
Carolyn.Ryall@hamilton.ca or extension 2832.  
 
APPENDICES AND SCHEDULES ATTACHED  
 
N/A 


